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	Chair


	Mr Gore

	Present


	Mr Balch, Mr Barnard, Mr Boyle, Mr Cornes, Dr Cox, Lord Currie, Mrs Edey, Dr Mackenzie, Mr Mehmet, Professor Nicol, Professor Riordan, Dr Schulze, Ms Stevens, Mr Tolhurst

 

	Apologies


	Ms Colston, Ms Garbutt, Mr Gray, Professor Henson, Mrs Regal, Ms Stamp, Dr Wood


	Secretary


	Dr Rich

	In attendance


	Dr Campbell, Mr Connolly, Professor Downton, Ms Grinter, Professor Hulme, Professor Massara, Mr Nightingale, Professor Schurer, Professor South



	UNRESERVED BUSINESS



	CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS



	Noted
	The Chair asked for his thanks to be conveyed to those staff involved in making arrangements for viewing Clifftown Studios, the student residences and Students’ Union.

That Mrs Colston would be standing down as a member of Council after the Audit and Risk Management Committee meeting on 4 March 2010.  Mrs Colston had been an external member of Council since 1 August 2001, becoming Treasurer from 1 August 2006.  A formal dinner would be arranged involving  members of the Audit and Risk Management Committee at a future date.

The Chair welcomed Chris Balch to his first meeting as an external member of Council. 
That for Council to be quorate, there had to be a majority of members present, and of those present, the majority had to be external members of Council.  In order to fulfil this quoracy requirement, three internal members of Council agreed to be in attendance for the meeting.  The internal members were Professor Hulme, Professor Massara and Professor Schurer.  All three would be unable to vote on any matters arising at the meeting.
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	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS



	Noted
	No items were starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda.

	 5/10

	Noted
	No one present declared an interest in any item on the agenda.
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	MINUTES (C/10/01)



	Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 30 November 2009 were approved.


	 7/10 


	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES



	
	There were no matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 30 November 2009.

	  8/10

	VICE-CHANCELLOR’S REPORT (C/10/02)



	Reported
Noted

	That the most recent information on student recruitment (as at 19 February 2010) indicated that overall undergraduate applications had increased by 30%, and Home, EU and Overseas applications by 28%, 63% and 7% respectively, compared to the same time last year.
Following recent announcements from the Department for Business, Innovation and Skills it was important for the University not to over recruit in respect of Home/EU full-time undergraduate students, to avoid a fine of £3,700 per student.

There was great uncertainty over funding in higher education sector at the present time.  The best option available to the University would be to await the outcome of the general election, any emergency budget and the forthcoming review of tuition fees.  The view of CUC was in accordance with that of the Vice-Chancellor.  

The Students’ Union was the first Students’ Union in the country to be awarded the prestigious Investors in People Gold Award.  
Postgraduate research applications were disappointing and the Dean of the Graduate School, Dr Cox, had a programme of initiatives which had been approved by Senate in January.  The final action plan would go to Senate in April 2010.
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	STRATEGIC ESTATE PLAN (C/10/03)


	Noted

	That this paper was marked Commercial In Confidence.
	 14/10

	THE MEADOWS PROJECT (C/10/04)


	Noted

	This paper was marked as Confidential


	 22/10

	REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES:


	(a)  Finance and Strategy Committee  (7 December 2009) (C/10/05) 



	Noted

	That this report was marked as Confidential.
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	Finance and Strategy Committee (8 February 2010) (C/10/06) 


	Noted
	That this report was marked as Confidential.

	39/10

	HEFCE Consultation – Revisions to the Financial Memorandum



	Reported
Noted

	The current HEFCE consultation included a proposal that the funding body wished to reserve the right to refuse the nomination of an accountable officer, which effectively gave HEFCE the ability to express a vote of no confidence in the incumbent or a newly appointed Vice-Chancellor.  This proposal represented a significant infringement on institutional autonomy and was deemed to be unworkable.  There was concern that this could potentially lead to a number of political appointments.

The Chair of Council had expressed his concerns to the Chair of CUC and the Chair of HEFCE.  Council wholeheartedly endorsed the University’s response to the revised Financial Memorandum.
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	Resolved
	that the draft University response to HEFCE  on its proposed changes to the Financial Memorandum be approved.
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	HEFCE Consultation – Charities Act 2006



	Reported
	HEFCE would become the charity regulator for higher education institutions with effect from June 2010.  It was thought there were no major concerns in relation to the consultation other than the fact that charities would be required to report serious incidents to the Regulator.  Serious incidents were defined as those that might or have or put a charity’s assets, beneficiaries or reputation at risk.

Finance and Strategy Committee was of the view that the proposal relating to serious incidents escalated compliance requirements considerably, was totally disproportionate and could be undertaken as part of the HEFCE assurance process. 
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	Resolved
	that the draft University response to HEFCE be approved.


	 45/10

	University Campus Suffolk- Borrowing


	Reported
Noted
	This was essentially a tidying up exercise as both universities had already agreed to the parent guarantee.
There was a possibility that the capital receipt would be lower than expected, but  UCS Limited was seeking formal valuations.
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	Resolved
	that the final negotiation and execution of the documentation be delegated to the Chair and the Registrar and Secretary.
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	(b)  Nominations Committee (8 February 2010) (C/10/07)


	Resolved


	that all the recommendations contained in the report from Nominations Committee be approved.


	 49/10

	(c) Equality and Diversity Committee (17 November 2009) (C/10/08)



	Resolved


	that the revised Membership and Terms of Reference be approved for immediate implementation.
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	REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS FROM SENATE (20 JANUARY 2010) (C/10/09)



	Resolved
	that all the recommendations contained in the report from Senate be approved.



	 51/10

	KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS: 



	(a) RESEARCH (C/10/10)



	Reported

	Amber reflected the fact that the University would aim for 90% of eligible staff being included in the next Research Assessment Exercise (RAE).

This compared to 80% of eligible staff submitted in the previous exercise.  It was thought that changes to the Research Excellence Framework (REF) could reduce this total, depending on how research intensity would be applied following the REF.  The Deputy Vice-Chancellor would be meeting with Faculty Pro-Vice-Chancellors and others to monitor staff performance for inclusion in the next REF.
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	(b) KNOWLEDGE TRANSFER (C/10/11)


	Reported
	All indicators were flagged as green as the University now had in place better systems to capture Knowledge Transfer activity, which was much higher than initially thought.  Responsibility for monitoring this activity rested with the Research and Enterprise Office.  The number of consultancies had increased and there had also been a slight improvement in the income received from industry.   Knowledge Transfer was now recognised through the annual review process for academic staff.
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	ANY OTHER BUSINESS



	Noted
	The buffet arrangements for the day allowed for much more social interaction between members and would be repeated at future meetings of Council.


	 55/10

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING



	
	The next meeting would be held on Monday 17 May 2010 at the Colchester Campus.
	 56/10


RESERVED BUSINESS

There was no reserved business.

Dr Tony Rich

Registrar and Secretary
February 2010
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